## October 4, 2015 Newsletter

## DFW

## Notes from the Office of the President

I would like to give a congratulations to the winners of the Cedar Creek tournament as well as the Bob Sandlin tournament. It's a good thing for Kentucky Bass. A lot of weights would have been a lot lower, including mine.

Well, I would like to say something about Mike Burda's winning day. I got the scoop from Ron Morris. It turned out that both of them were fishing in the same cove. One on one side and one on the other side. Ron always shares info. with his best friend, when on the water.

However, Saturday's tournament did not work out that way for Ron. Mike got into a big load of big bass and was catching one after the other, the way Ron reported.

Mike did not share any love. But the way Mike put it, he was loving every minute of it....LOL. I know they will patch things up by the next and last tournament of the year at Lake Fork on November 14th, 2015 from 6:15am to 3:00pm. Hope to see ya'll there:

Remember, if you're not hanging up, you're not fishing. J.D.

**TBF Federation Top 6:** New location will be Bob Sandlin and Cypress Springs. We will have 2 weigh ins at Sandlin on Saturday and 1 weigh in on Cypress on Sunday.

**Big Bass Bonanza and DFW Bassmasters Youth Tournament:** Oct 17 at Lynn Creek Park. Lets all show up and support the Optimist Club.

**Membership**: We can use about 10 more members. I would like to get our average at each tourney up to about 25 anglers.

**Treasury:** Our current **Treasury** balance is \$1270.53. Looking forward to another great non-profitable year.

**Calcutta:** Our Calcutta was won by Mike Burda at Sandlin with a 6.14 lb bass.. We will start a new one at Fork.

**Texas TBF Federation**: Stay tuned for the new way TBF will be run next year.